Minutes of AGM Community Enterprises PL12

Date: Wednesday 29th October 2021
Time: 1815
Present: Directors Jo Baskott, Peter Ryland, Peter Thistlethwaite, Sam Gardner, Rose Edwards, Carol Emmet, John Penney and Sue Ellingham. Members Roger Fursier, Heaher Penney and John West.
Apologies: Jo Grail and David Bremner
Chairs report: The Chairman thanked all volunteers for their help during lockdown there were over 3,000 supportive events over the period. To acknowledge the support form volunteers and supporters a Thank you Celebration is to be held on Saturday 2nd October at 7pm at Saltash Social Club. 
Jo stated that we are now just about back to normal. Although a reduced Hopper service and a small deficit at the end of the financial year.

Carol Emmett expressed her praise for Jo B’s leadership, inspiration and tireless efforts during lockdown. All present agreed with Carol.

Retiring Directors: David Lander retired due to work commitments but hopes to return. Julia Peggs retired due to family commitments. Both will be missed for their support in CEPL12.
Carol Emmett and Rose Edwards who have worked tirelessly as directors have decided to focus on Dementia Voice. A token of our gratitude was accepted.

New Directors: There were no nominations but as CEPL12 is applying to become a CIO the leadership arrangements will change, and Trustees will be elected when the change occurs.

CIO application: a previous application failed and we have listened to the reasons. Subsequently the Saltash Card has now been transferred to the Chamber of Commerce. A solicitor is now helping with the new application which will be ready for submission at the end of October.
R. Fursier asked how this would affect the Hopper Bus as from experience a list of voting members are needed to become a CIO. And Section 19 requires passengers to be members….John Penney will check this out with CTA.

AOB:
R. Fursier suggested that there was such a rapid turnover of Transport Directors possibly due too the considerable responsibilities and tasks required. He also questioned the need for 2 community bus organisations in our town. And wanted the directors to appreciate the huge responsibility a volunteer driver takes on and asked how many directors had actually accompanied the driver on a trip and how they can be better supported.
John Penney (Transport director) replied…Communication is a big issue and he is planning a meeting to sort this out. He would also be buying Dashcams for the buses.
Jo Baskott reminded that we are all volunteers. Bookings for bus trips and other events will be done online when the new website is up and running.
 
Jo B Due to the huge success of the Community Larder, over 15 tons of food distributed to 8,000 people, we need larger premises. Barclays was seriously considered but now there is a smaller plan.

John West asked how do know the users are not spongers and how do we ensure that we do not offer very old produce.
Sam Gardner (director responsible for the larder) nobody is a sponger they are people preventing landfill and we are mindful of the condition of all food offered. We are also well informed on all Food Laws.
R Fursier suggested that the community larder had satellite distribution points.
SG replied that this has been discussed and will be something we can do in the future.
JB we have joined the Gleaning Network. In the future we will use the buses to glean, collect and distribute food. We have already received produce from Earth Growers and will cooperate with them and other food producers to reduce food waste.
Peter Thistlethwaite we need to make the collection of food avoiding landfill and waste more acceptable.
SG With the improved Food Legislation food businesses are becoming more prepared to share.

There being no further busines Jo B closed the meeting with the positive statement that we are looking forward to an exciting future for CEPL12 helping others to help others.

Meeting closed at 1900





